
 

 

City of Wolverhampton Council 
Planning, 2nd Floor, Civic Centre,  
St Peter’s Square, WV1 1RP 
 

6th May 2022 
 
 
 
Rebecca Hutchings 
31 Ormes Lane 
Wolverhampton 
West Midlands 
WV6 8LL 
 
 
Dear  Rebecca Hutchings 
 
Town & Country Planning Act 1990 Section 211 
Trees in Conservation Areas 
Notification of intention to carry out works to a tree in a Conservation Area  
 

Our Ref:  22/00506/TN 
Site: 31 Ormes Lane 

Wolverhampton 
West Midlands 
WV6 8LL 
 

Proposal: Reduce conifer tree next to garage by one third of existing height. 
 

THIS IS A FORMAL DECISION 
 
The City of Wolverhampton as the Local Planning Authority has decided not to make a 
Tree Preservation Order and hereby advise that you may proceed with the above works. 
The reduction of the conifer will not have any significant impact on the a amenity of the 
area. 
 
This advice is valid for a two year period from the date of this letter.  
 
Works to trees should be undertaken in accordance with British Standard (BS) 3998: 2010 
Recommendations for Tree Work. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
Authorised Officer 
Mr James Dunn 
Tree Officer 
Planning 
 
 


